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Good morning,
 
I’m writing on behalf of Assistant Attorney General Rosemary Kennedy. Please review the
attached response regarding your public records request.
 
Best,
Gabriela Ferrari
Paralegal
Office of the Attorney General
Public Protection Division
109 State Street
Montpelier, Vermont 05609
gabriela.ferrari@vermont.gov  
(802) 917-2267
 

 
 
This email message may contain privileged and/or confidential information. If you are
not the intended recipient(s), you are hereby notified that any dissemination,
distribution, or copying of this email message is strictly prohibited. If you have received
this message in error, please immediately notify the sender and delete this email
message from your computer.
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December 4, 2024 
 
Via E-Mail Only:  
 
Jason Hirsch 
Burlington, Vermont 05401 
 
Re: Your November 20, 2024, Public Records Request 
 
Dear Mr. Hirsch: 
 
I write in response to your recent public records request, received on November 20, 2024.  
 
Specifically, you requested: 
 

“any filings, documents, or correspondence by or from Goddard College, between the 
dates of June 1, 2024, and November 20, 2024, that demonstrate or itemize these 
financial obligations, [referenced in the college’s updated 11B V.S.A. § 12.02(g) Notice] 
for the satisfaction of which it is pursuing the sale of its campus to a for-profit entity.” 
 

In your request, you also note that you have reviewed the Attorney General Office’s [“AGO”] 
response to Mr. Jacobson’s public records request, dated November 19, 2024.  I am writing to 
inform you that we have now posted everything we have on this matter on the AGO’s website.  
In other words, through the links referenced in our response to Mr. Jacobson and the documents 
attached to that response, the AGO has posted all materials related to the potential sale of 
Goddard College and your specific request. As such, there is nothing further to disclose. For your 
convenience, I am including the links to all the documents here:  
 
https://ago.vermont.gov/sites/ago/files/documents/2024-11-
20%20Kennedy%20response%20to%20Jacobson%20w%20docs.pdf 
 
https://ago.vermont.gov/sites/ago/files/documents/2024-07-
22%20Strand%20PRA%20request.pdf 
 
https://ago.vermont.gov/sites/ago/files/documents/2024-07-
24%20Sherman%2010%20day%20ltr%20to%20Strand.pdf 
 



https://ago.vermont.gov/sites/ago/files/documents/2024-08-
05%20Sherman%20response%20to%20Strand%20w%20docs.pdf 
https://ago.vermont.gov/sites/ago/files/documents/2024-05-
03%20Podolsky%20PRA%20request.pdf 
 
https://ago.vermont.gov/sites/ago/files/documents/2024-05-
07%20Kolber%2010%20day%20ltr%20to%20Podolsky.pdf 
 
https://ago.vermont.gov/sites/ago/files/documents/2024-05-
13%20Kolber%20cost%20estimate%20ltr%20to%20Podolsky.pdf 
 
https://ago.vermont.gov/sites/ago/files/documents/2024-05-
17%20Sherman%20response%20to%20Podolsky%20w%20docs.pdf 
 
Therefore, we believe that we have satisfied your Public Records Request. If you feel 
information or records have been withheld in error, you may appeal to the Deputy Attorney 
General in writing at: 
 
Robert McDougall 
Deputy Attorney General 
Office of the Attorney General 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-1001 
 
Thank you for contacting the Vermont Attorney General’s Office. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Rosemary M. Kennedy 
Rosemary M. Kennedy 
Assistant Attorney General 
Public Protection Division 
 
 
 
 




